MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 12th
JUNE 2012 AT 7.15 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger;  Cox;  Crome;  Kilham;  Malik;  Marshall-Grint;



Milne and Pulsford-Harris



In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

1.
Apologies –  Councillors Kerkham, Nurse and Towler.

2. Declaration of Interest – Councillor Kilham declared an interested in the Local Development Framework.

3. Minutes of last meeting -  It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st May 2012 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters Arising – 

The new plaque for the war memorial has been installed by Thornalley.

Mrs. Morrison will be invited to the July meeting for a presentation in appreciation of all her work as a parish councillor.

The ‘turn left’ sign at the top of Station Road has been successful so far.

The Chairman is still awaiting communication from the Borough Council re the land for the proposed car parking area for Wootton Park at the bottom of Cranmer Avenue.

The Knights Hill Jubilee celebrations were enjoyed by all those who attended.  It was suggested that a donation should be made from all three parish councils to the scouts for their work on the evening erecting tents and directing traffic.  

5. Law and Order – Nothing to report.

The meeting was closed for Open Forum

6. Open Forum

Tree roots are protruding through the surface on the alleyway from Hugh Close/Alban Road.  The clerk will contact the Borough Council.

Two applications had been received for the vacancy of parish councillor.  Mr. Merrey and Mr. Edwards  were both invited to address the meeting.  A decision will be made at the close of this meeting.

The Chairman reported that she had met with Bidwells and other parish councils and Mr. D. Price of South Wootton Parish Council had put together a resume which was read out to the meeting.  A traffic survey will be completed and volunteers required between 7-10 pm and 5-7 pm.  Anyone available should contact Mr. Price.  Bidwells have submitted their report to the Borough Council and acknowledgement received but it is anticipated that nothing will take place until next year.  The cost of this report will be £200.  Councillor Marshall-Grint asked whether parishioners are able to access this report for their use and it was agreed that as it is now in the public domain there would be no problem.

The meeting was re-opened.

7. Correspondence
Mr. J. Merrey

)

Application to become P.C.

Mr. P. Edwards

)

See attached.

Mrs. J. Stapleton



Is starting an ‘elderly peoples club’ (OCW) on 6th July 10am






until 12 in village hall., cost £3.

Mrs. L. Jones



In response to newsletter, offers expertise on wildlife.

B.C. Planning



Lodge Cottage planning application withdrawn.






Plans for single storey extension at 137A Nursery Lane






approved by planning committee – comments had to be in by






18th May.






Basics of Planning Session – 19th June starting at 9.30 am at 






South Lynn Community Centre if anyone wishes to attend.

Audit Commission


Consultation on appointment of external auditor for 2012/13 and






future 5 years.  (Reappointment of Mazars).

B.C.



SNAP meetings on 16th July, SW village hall and 17th September






NW village hall.

NCC



Order to change the speed limit from 40 to 30 to cover all of






Wootton Road and from Hall Lane to Langley Road

North Wootton Community School
£150 donation from parish council could be put towards a






‘sensory’ garden.  (circulated to all councillors).

CGM



Re the comment that some lower limbs on trees on village green






need removing.  Arboriculturalist Mr. Chris Smith apologised and






said these do not need attention.

NCC



Mineral Site Specific Allocations CD if anyone wishes to view or






on line at www.norfolk.gov.uk/nmwdf. 

Bidwells



Report re land at Gatehouse Lane.  Circulated to all councillors.

NCC



Additional information re proposed waste incinerator.

NCC



State of the Environment report for the Gaywood Valley.

NCC



Living Well in the Community Fund offering grants of between






£500 and £50,000 for one-off projects aiming to prevent or delay






loss of independence and improve quality of life for people aged 




16 and above.

Marsh Hammond & Partners
Appointed liquidators of MHB Street Lighting.  Agreement made with alternative supplier (Westcotec Ltd) who would continue contract at prevailing rate.  Westcotec have bought stock and




contracts and are approved by NCC.  

MHB Street Lighting
Gone into administration but new company has been set up called   K & M Lighting Services Ltd run by the same people, same cost.  New contract has been sent through for discussion.

Pearce & Kemp
                 )
Street lighting companies offering services in maintenance and

Westcotec Street Lighting      )
installation  

8. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.






49456.09

Add:

Interest at Lloyds TSB



  23.98

Grant




100.00

Wayleave




  17.21










   141.19











49597.28

Less:

E-ON






661.66

Broker Network (insurance)



          1460.31

E. Wymer (salary)






430.92

E. Wymer (expenses)





  66.15

CGM (Greens – Apr.)





127.55

CGM (Wootton Park – Apr.)




428.11

North Wootton Community School



150.00

CGM (Greens – May)





127.55

CGM (Wootton Park – May)




428.11

E-ON






683.71

Thornalley (plaque)





475.00

CGM (felling of tree and crown reduction)

          2074.80
Castle Rising PC (Jubilee celebrations)


100.00
M. van Nieuwkerk (internal audit)



100.00










 7313.87

Bal. c/fwd.






                     £42283.41
Made up as follows:

Saffron Building Society


13000.00 (maturity date 7.12.12.)

Lloyds TSB




29283.41






42283.41
Above expenditure approved for payment.

It was agreed that £150 should be donated to North Wootton Community School towards a new sensory garden.

£100 will donated to the Knights Hill Jubilee celebrations and the printing of their flyer by the Borough Council.

The Responsible Finance Officer had prepared the accounts for the year to 31 March 2012.  These were discussed and it was agreed that they should be signed by the chairman and the Responsible Finance Officer

The Annual Return was considered by the Council and completed by the Chairman.  Duly signed and dated by the Chairman and Clerk.

The internal audit has been carried out by Mr. M. van Nieuwkerk and section 4 of the annual return completed and signed.

The Clerk reported that the notice of appointment of auditors and parishioners rights to examine the accounts is being advertised on the parish noticeboard.   The Annual Return and accounts will be submitted to the external auditors in July.

The Responsible Finance Officer had completed a review of effectiveness of the internal control system which had been circulated to all councillors  This was agreed with two additions– a list of approved contractors and cancelled cheques should be retained in the cheque book.
Council considered the two options available for the insurance renewal and it was agreed that the 3 year option should be accepted.

Three companies have quoted for the street lighting maintenance contract following the liquidation of MHB Street Lighting.  After discussion it was agreed that the contract should be given to Westcotec Ltd.
9.Highways  - 

Potholes in Manor Road on the corner near the church need attention.  The Clerk will report to Highways.

The car park at Priory Court in St. Augustines Way needs resurfacing.  This had been discussed in previous years and the Clerk will contact South Wootton Parish Council again to see if any progress has been made.

Councillor Marshall-Grint reported that grass verges in the surrounding areas need attention.

The Clerk has not received a reply from the Community Rangers concerning the eroding of the edge of the grassed triangle at the bottom of Woodland Gardens.  This will be raised again with them.
10.Wootton Park –

The Chairman reported that Councillor Kerkham has formally requested leave of absence from the parish council until November but still wishes to be chairman of Wootton Park Association.

Congratulations should be conveyed to the Wootton Park Committee/Picnic on the Park Committee for a very successful day on 2nd June.
11.Street lighting – 

The Clerk is aware of one street light which needs attention and this will be reported to the new contractor in due course. 
12.Planning –
12/00659/F
Mr & Mrs D. Gould

Single storey extension



137A Nursery Lane

Approved by the planning committee on 14th May. 
13.The Village –
The village greens have been cut and look pretty.  The Clerk will ask the Borough Council to cut the verge between the footway and Wootton Strip which is looking untidy.

Councillor Kilham reported that the wooden surround on the village sign has gone rotten.  The Clerk will try to ascertain who made the sign in the first instance.

Councillor Milne is processing the responses to the parishioner consultation and gave a resume of the key issues.  (88 responses in total, 47 paper and 41 on line.)

The village hall responses will be shared with its committee when finalised.





Due to the confidential nature of the business





about to be discussed, the meeting was closed





to members of the public.

Council considered the two applications for the vacancy of councillor and after discussion it was unanimously agreed that Mr. Merrey should be offered the position but that Mr. Edwards should be kept on file for any future vacancy.  The Clerk will inform both applicants.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

